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Church Warden:
Mrs Rachel Wells 01473 822230.
and vacant position.

Weddings: For all enquiries regarding weddings at St. Mary’s Church please 
contact adrianwaller@mac.com or phone 01473 652561.

PAROCHIAL CHURCH COUNCILCONTACT NUMBERS
Parochial Church Council –
	 Vice Chairman: Lucy Oldham. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                                    07753 626899
	 Church Warden: Rachel Wells . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                                  01473 822230
Bellringers – Bell Captain: Neville Whittell . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                          01473 822616
Forgetmenots – Organiser: Veronica Partridge . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                      01473 823188
Tuesday Club – Rachel Wells . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                                     01473 822230
Table Tennis Club – Adrian Blyth . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                                  01473 827805
Parish Council –
	 Chairman: John Hume . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                                         01473 810098
	 Clerk to the Council: Sarah Partridge . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                             01787 210859
Footpaths – Chairman: Kevin Pratt . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                                07854 390658
Kersey Community Playground Committee – Jonathan Marsh . . . . . . . . . .         01473 822927
Neighbourhood Watch – Vacant
Village Hall –
	 Chairman: Veronica Partridge . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                                   01473 823188
	 Secretary and Bookings: Natalie Blyth . . . . . . . .        nablyth1@gmail.com or 01473 827805
	 Treasurer: Norah Orriss
VPA (Village Produce Association) –
	 Chairman: Peter Partridge . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                                     01473 827231
	 Secretary: Rachel Wells . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                                        01473 822230
The Lewis Mowles Trust Fund – Secretary: Rachel Wells . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .              01473 822230
Grays Trust –
	 Chairman: Peter Martin . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                                       01473 828361
	 Secretary: Philippa Harris . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                                      01473 827079
Nightingale Trust/Allotments – Info: Natalie Blyth . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                   01473 827805
School – Joint Headteachers: Jess Damant and Claire Dunnell Paley. . . . . .     01473 823397
Kersey Playingfield Assoc. (Glebe) – Mark Pertwee . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                  01473 810227
Kersey Community Website . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                            www.kersey.suffolk.cloud
Hadleigh Health Practice . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                                        01473 822961
West Suffolk Hospital (Bury St Edmunds). . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                           01284 713000
Ipswich Hospital NHS Trust . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                                      01473 712233

Police . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                     The non-emergency number to call if you want to contact
the local police is 101 (when it’s less urgent than 999) .

Please let us know of any changes.
Defibrillators – There are two AEDs located within the parish 

at The Bell Inn, Kersey IP7 6DY and Kersey Mill IP7 6DP.

CHURCH CLEANING 
Week beginning:	 5th June	 – Neil and Joan Hutton. 
	 ”	 19th June	 – Philippa Harris and Iqbal Alam.

BELLRINGING
Bellringing for the Coronation of 
King Charles III & Queen Camilla

Suffolk Guild

On Saturday, 6th May 2023 in 48m, 
Kersey, Suffolk, St Mary.

1320 Plain Bob Doubles

1 Crawford Allen
2 Kathleen Banks

3 Neville Whittell (C)
4 Robert Howe
5 Kevin Ward

6 Richard Gates

Rung in celebration of the Coronation of their 
Majesties King Charles III and Queen Camilla.

KERSEY SUMMER FAYRE SAT 17TH JUNE 10-4PM
Are you able to help with any of the following: Make cakes, prepare refreshments, 
serve refreshments, welcome people on the door, help to set up on Friday or clear 
up on Saturday, sell tombola tickets.
Additionally, I am planning to hold a BOTTLE TOMBOLA stall, so if you think you 
have a bottle of ANYTHING that we can put on the table please do let me know ie. 
perfume, washing up liquid, booze (obviously), olive oil – anything at all in a bottle 
or jar.
If you would like to be part of the team please contact:
Lindanewbigging@btinternet.com or 07905731431.

mailto:nablyth1@gmail.com
mailto:adrianwaller@mac.com
http://www.kersey.suffolk.cloud
mailto:Lindanewbigging@btinternet.com
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PARISH NEWS
TUESDAY CLUB
In May members held their annual meal at Kersey Bell. Competition for “Something 
red, white and blue” was won by Liz Hanson.
Thank you for my gift I will let you know what I purchase. 
We meet again on the 6th June 7.30pm in the Village Hall. Tina and Roger Loose 
from Boxford will be coming to talk and show pictures on Madagascar. Competition 
“Something beginning with M”.
Rachel Wells.

FRIENDS OF ST MARY’S
Tickets are now on sale for the Kelvedon Singers concert on Sunday 2nd July. Doors 
open at 6pm for the concert at 6.30pm. Ticket price is £18 or £15 for FoSM members 
and includes a glass of wine. There will be a licensed bar during the interval.
Tickets available at fosmkersey@gmail.com or phone 07721 625932.

VPA OUTING
Names of those wanting to go to Hyde Hall on the 15th July are coming in slowly. 
If you would like to book a seat please let me know as soon as possible as we would 
like Kersey people to have the first opportunity. We will then advertise it at other 
gardening clubs. The cost of coach and entrance to gardens is £25 per person. RHS 
members only pay for coach which is £13. Rachel Wells.chapmanstickels.co.uk

01473 372 372
info@chapmanstickels.co.uk

The Corn Exchange, Market Place, Hadleigh IP7 5DN

Part of  Investeq Holdings Limited

Providing unrivalled local knowledge, 
combining traditional service with  

a modern marketing approach

Suffolk and North Essex

PAROCHIAL CHURCH COUNCIL (cont.)
CONGRATULATIONS
We wish every happiness to Katie Newbigging and Mark Crumpton following their 
recent wedding.

SYMPATHY
We send our sympathy to David Everett and family of Wickerstreet Green on the 
passing of his mother Elizabeth.

WEATHER (for April)
Rainfall . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                                      50mm (2”)
Maximum temperature  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                        16°C (61°F)
Minimum temperature . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                         -1°C (30°F)
Thank you to Kate Banks who records the weather for us in Wickerstreet Green. 
The rainfall amount sometimes varies in different parts of the parish.

mailto:fosmkersey@gmail.com
mailto:info@chapmanstickels.co.uk
mailto:372info@chapmanstickels.co.ukThe
mailto:info@chapmanstickels.co.uk
http://www.chapmanstickels.co.uk
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AERIAL VIEW

01787 311057

TV, FM & DAB Aerials
Freeview, Freesat & Sky

Installations, Repairs,
Extra Points

TVs set-up and installed
WiFi and telephone

extensions
For all my other services visit
www.aerial-installers.co.uk

Doors, Windows, Skirting & Fascias

Coving

General Repairs and Maintenance

Floor and Wall Tiling

Wallpapering

NVQ2 Qualified

Established 2003
We are Specialists in

Grade II Listed Buildings   

For all your internal and external painting and decorating work

A PROFESSIONAL PAINTING & DECORATING SERVICE
FROM PEOPLE YOU CAN TRUST

For a FREE estimate contact Steve Ferguson on 07719 357322
Or 01206 393351   

www.tenondecoratingltd.co.uk
tenondecorating@btconnect.com

cont./

DIARY DATES
	 3 Jun	– Wedding . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                           St Mary’s church
	 6 Jun	– Tuesday Club . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                       Village Hall . . . . . . . . . . . .            19.30
	 10 Jun	– Kersey Open Gardens . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                Around the parish 11.00–17.00
	 17 Jun	– St Mary’s Summer Fayre . . . . . . . . . . . . .             St Mary’s church  .  10.00-16.00
	24 Jun	– Wedding . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                           St Mary’s church
	 25 Jun	– Dog show . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                          Glebe field . . . . . . . .        11.00-16.00
	 2 Jul	– Kelvedon Singers . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                   St Mary’s church  . . . . . . .       18.30
	 3 Jul	– Parish Council . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                      Village Hall . . . . . . . . . . . .            19.30
	 4 Jul	– Tuesday Club . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                       Village Hall . . . . . . . . . . . .            19.30
	 15 Jul	– VPA outing to Hyde Hall

PRIDE IN OUR PARISH
The Parish of Kersey has a number of organisations that are available to all. 
Over the coming months we will be highlighting them and their activities.

Organisations include:

• Village Produce Association
• Tuesday Club – in the village hall. 1st Tuesday of month at 7.30pm
• Forget-Me-Nots (formerly over 60’s)
• Bell Ringers – practice night Thursdays at 7.45pm. All welcome
• Friends of St Mary’s Church Trust (FoSM)
• Kersey Projects - organising the Open Gardens this month
• Grays’ Trust
• KCPC (Playground) working group
• Kersey Playing Field Association
• Kersey Volunteer Group (KVG)
• Table Tennis Club – in the village hall Thursdays at 7.30pm
• Nightingale Trust and Allotments

The community is strengthened through participation in these groups so 
please do join in.

In the meantime, further information is available on the Kersey website –
https://kersey.suffolk.cloud/our-community/community-organisations/

John Hume
Chair, Kersey Parish Council 

http://www.aerial-installers.co.uk
http://www.tenondecoratingltd.co.uk
mailto:tenondecorating@btconnect.com
https://kersey.suffolk.cloud/our-community/community-organisations/
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FARMING NOTES
Arable
Having got the sugar beet off to a good start in April, with good seed beds and plenty 
of moisture in the ground, the emergence was rapid and a couple of weeks ago the 
plant count was as high as I’ve ever seen it at around 480 plants per 100 metres 
in the row. However, since then we have suffered a serious setback with vermin 
eating the young and tender plants which reduced the plant count in places to as 
low as 220 plants per 100 metres. This problem has been addressed and we are 
hoping for some re-growth from the stumps that are left. All the other crops look 
very satisfactory, with the winter barley having been on ear for a week or more and 
waving nicely in the wind, while the wheat ears are now beginning to emerge. At full 
emergence of the wheat ears we are planning an application of some extra nitrogen 
in the form of ammonium sulphate to increase the protein level of the grain. This 
should enable us to reach the milling (bread making) specification of 13% protein 
and could result in up to £60 per ton in milling premium if we get it right. This 
would be the highest premium ever and should show a healthy return on the extra 
cost of fertiliser. However, all of the above is rain dependant and the forecast at the 
time of writing is dry for two weeks, let’s hope it’s not another drought year.
Livestock
The cows won! Calving finished a couple of days before lambing. All of the sheep 
with their lambs and cows and calves are now settled at grass for the summer and 
to continue the farming cycle bulls have been turned out with the cows. We have 
a British Blue bull with the group of cows just behind the village and a Limousin 
(brown) bull with a second group. We only run one bull with any group of cows 
because of the risk of bulls fighting and injuring one another, also in some cases 
we need to know which bull is the father of the calves. Meanwhile we will be using 
artificial insemination to impregnate some of the other cows and a fourth group 
of crossbred cows are being kept separate in order to receive pedigree British Blue 
embryos in a few weeks time.
Grass growth over the last few weeks has been excellent as the warm weather and wet 
ground conditions have combined to provide more or less the perfect environment. 
Consequently we were able to cut silage a little earlier than usual which should 
mean that there will be lots of secondary growth for the stock to graze. With all the 
stock out at grass one might hope to be a little less busy at this time of year, however 
as usual we have been quite involved with the set up and clearing of the Hadleigh 
Show and jobs for the next few days include shearing the sheep, bringing home the 
silage and getting sheep ready for the Suffolk Show. The new Border Collie puppy 
‘Tui’ has also just arrived and needs lots of love and attention.
Written by Rob and Chris Partridge

Established 1986

COMMAND
PEST CONTROL

Rats, Mice, Wasps, Bees,
Ants/Insect Control

Rabbit and Mole Control
Timber Treatment/Rising Damp

ALL TYPES OF PEST
CONTROL UNDERTAKEN

TELEPHONE: 01787 248049

Antique
Renovations

EXPERTS IN ANTIQUE
FURNITURE RESTORATION 

UNIT 1, BRIDGE FARM,
LAVENHAM ROAD,

BRENT ELEIGH,
SUDBURY, SUFFOLK, CO10 9PB 

Tel: 01787 248511

Kersey Bell
Open 7 days a
week for food.

Booking 
recommended.

Please call
01473 823229

Advertise
With Us.

Contact:
Colin Grannell
01473 829074

hawkcg@hotmail.com
or

Rachel Wells
01473 822230

mailto:hawkcg@hotmail.com
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ST. MARY’S CHURCH SERVICES
	 4th Jun 9am	 BCP Holy Communion	 Rev Janice White
	 11th Jun 11am	 Parish service with baptism	 Rev Liz Law
	18th Jun 6.30pm	 Evening service with HC	 Rev Adrian Waller
	 25th Jun 11am	 No service in Kersey	 St Mary’s Aldham
	 2nd Jul 9am	 BCP Holy Communion	 Rev Holly Crompton Battersby

FRIENDS OF ST MARY’S 500 CLUB LOTTERY
Latest 500 Club draw results:
	 	 April	 May
	 1st Prize –	 Neil Hutton	 Mark Rigby
	 2nd Prize –	 Nick Hamblen	 Ray & Sue Attridge
	 3rd Prize –	 Ray & Sue Attridge	 Trevor Stirling
Well done to all the winners and thanks to everyone who has already joined the club.

Details of the 500 Club monthly lottery, plus all membership information can be 
accessed at: www.kerseychurch.org/fosm
Or for further details please contact either Mark Rigby on 07484 649235 or Mark 
Pertwee on 07919 166782 or email fosmkersey@gmail.com.

ST. MARY’S CHURCH

To advertise in the Kersey Parish Newsletter please contact: 
Colin Grannell at hawkcg@hotmail.com or 01473 829074

1/4 page – £6.00 per issue, 1/2 page – £11.00 per issue

Dear Friends,
In the last few weeks since Easter we have certainly had plenty to celebrate, both 
in the life of the church as well as that of our nation
In the life of our nation, in May we celebrated the coronation of our king, King 
Charles III. And what a spectacle it was and wonderful opportunity for family and 
friends to gather and to celebrate together this important landmark.
In our church, on Thursday 18th May we celebrated Ascension Day, the 40th 
day of Easter when Jesus ascended into heaven, once again leaving his followers 
bereft, certainly for a period of about ten days, until the day of Pentecost, which 
in essence marks the birthday of the christian church and the outpouring of God’s 
holy spirit upon Jesus’s followers and the church. The colour red is most often 
associated with Pentecost which represents the tongues of fire which the apostles 
describe as appearing above their heads as a sign that they had received the Holy 
Spirit. It is also one of the few occasions that the church celebrates which hasn’t 
yet been commercialised – thank God for that!
Whilst we all physically change as we grow older, we remain the same person as 
we were many years ago, the same is true of our church, some of the fabric may 
have changed and no doubt will do in the future. In my mind it’s the continuity 
and the ever prescence that the church brings to our communities bought about 
by the living power of the Holy Spirit, which will continue to guide the church and 
us all as the Holy Spirit remains with us as our link to Christ and to His church. 
As many of you reading this will know, that for the last few months we have been 
looking for a new vicar, well I am indeed delighted to inform you that the Holy 
Spirit has certainly been active in this regard, and like the disciples of Jesus 
that we are, we only need wait a short while longer. The Revd. Geoffrey Clement 
has been appointed as Priest in Charge of the Benefice of Elmsett with Aldham, 
Hintlesham, Chattisham and Kersey. Geoffrey is currently vicar of the Wychwood 
Benefice in the diocese of Oxford. A date for Geoffrey’s licensing service will be 
confirmed in due course. In the meantime, please hold Geoffrey and his family in 
your prayers as they prepare to move to Suffolk to support us in our journey.

Revd. Adrian Waller
Assistant Curate
The Benefice of Elmsett, Aldham, Kersey, Hintlesham and Chattisham
adrianwaller@mac.com Please remember to 

keep dogs under
close control and to
clean up after them.

Can you help secure and manage newsletter advertising? 
Please contact Colin Grannell at 

hawkcg@hotmail.com or 01473 829074

CHURCH FLOODLIGHTS
If you would like the church floodlit to celebrate a birthday, anniversary or in 
remembrance etc. the cost is £10 per night. Contact Rachel Wells 01473 822230.

http://www.kerseychurch.org/fosm
mailto:fosmkersey@gmail.com
mailto:hawkcg@hotmail.com
mailto:hawkcg@hotmail.com
mailto:adrianwaller@mac.com
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A K SERVICES

SEPTIC TANK EMPTYING

DRAINS CLEARED
AND SURVEYED 

TREATMENT PLANTS
SERVICED AND CLEANED  

Tank Emptying from £80

Tel: 01473 822694
Mobile: 07891 341645
 www.akservices.co.uk

DRY SEASONED LOGS

Kiln dried hardwood
nets available.

Various loads available.

Call Carol Abbott on
01473 829130

or 07768 795981 

“Where your family’s wishes are paramount”

All types of funerals arranged, any area.
Traditional service, black Rolls Royce fleet.

All types of memorials made in our own workshops.
Memorial renovations and additional inscriptions.

Under the personal direction of the Gwinnell family.

Independent Family Funeral Directors

High Street, Hadleigh.

01473 824440
24 Hours

contact@gwinnell.co.uk

R. GWINNELL & SONS

PARISH COUNCIL
The annual meeting of the Parish Council was held on the 15th May.
Present were J. Hume chair, five councillors and the clerk.
Election of Chair. John Hume was proposed and elected.
Election of Vice Chair. Andrew Rogers was proposed and elected. Apologies were 
received from both County and District councillors plus one member of the public.
Co-option: There was still a vacancy on the council which could be filled by co-option.
All other appointments were made and confirmed.
Reports: County councillor Robert Lindsay gave an update on getting a speed 
reduction in Stone Street to Semer.
He would contribute some money for the proposed new defibrillator.
District councillor Leigh Jamieson’s report included the recent local elections, 
the proposed Tour of Britain cycle race and compost awareness week. He was 
congratulated on being re-elected to the council.
Parish time: Concerns were raised by parishioners about the bright outside lighting 
and tables at the front of The Bell. The council are delighted to see that the pub is working 
hard to make a viable business but would like the pub to work with the neighbours. Two 
councillors to meet with the pub management to discuss their concerns.
Minutes of the previous meeting were confirmed and signed as correct.
Clerk’s report: Following Parish Council elections the clerk had sent all councillors 
a welcome pack with lots of information and guidance. The coronation picnic was 
a successful event enjoyed by many residents. The website has been updated. The 
defibrillator is regularly checked and is available if needed. It is not planned to 
replace the dog bin which was stolen at Wickerstreet Green. One of the historic 
street signs in Kersey has been stolen. The Lewis Mowles Trust has agreed to cover 
the cost of a new bench which is in place outside the church lychgate.
All correspondence has been circulated to councillors.
Finance: All financial items were discussed.
Report from Internal Auditor: The auditor confirmed she had completed the 
internal audit and found everything to be in order.
Parish Council accounts and governance statements for year ending 31st March. 
All these were looked at and approved.
Planning: Bridge House – Variation of approved plans to increase footprint of 
proposed extension and alterations to garage window. Application for erection of 
one and a half rear link extension and garage conversion plus internal alterations.
The council fully supported the first application. However the council note concerns 
raised by Babergh Heritage Officer regarding the insertion of a fireplace and the 
harm this may have on the listed building. Councillors would like to see Heritage 
recommendations complied with.
Boutells – Work to trees in conservation area. Crown reduce one walnut tree by 
50% Reduce crown of magnolia. Councillors agreed to support these tree works.

http://www.akservices.co.uk
mailto:contact@gwinnell.co.uk
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www.obh.co.uk
Brettenham Park Brettenham Ipswich Suffolk IP7 7PH

Open Mornings
Saturday 10th June

Land to rear of 1-6 the Street – Discharge of conditions. Councillors were pleased to 
have been consulted over certain issues.
Provide comments to Suffolk County Council on the proposal for a 30mph 
restriction in Stone Street.
Suffolk County Council are considering a proposal to reduce existing 40mph to 
30mph in the residential area of Stone Street. The Parish Council support this 
proposal. They were also keen to support 40mph limit from Union Hill, Semer 
down to Stone Street.
Footpath Working Group report: The season of cutting has commenced, 
repairs to a number of posts and a bridge have been completed. The group met to 
agree path allocations. The footpath chair agreed to stay in his position for the time 
being. Some equipment is getting old and difficult to use. It was agreed it would 
be good to get some new equipment to make work easier. The council thanked the 
chairman and the volunteers who keep the paths in good condition.
KCPC: The mower and grass cutting rota are working well.
Review and adopt policies: All done.
Consider installation of another defibrillator: Some local residents had 
asked if a defibrillator could be sited in another part of Kersey. Kersey Upland was 
suggested. Funds would have to be sought.
Parish review and creating a public consultation questionnaire: The clerk will 
contact Babergh to get their support and advice for doing this.
Agree content for “Pride in our Parish”: An article to be written to promote 
the community organisations to try and get more residents involved in events.
Training: SALC has developed a new councillor pathway. The clerk will share this 
with all councillors.
Reports from other meetings were received.
Next meeting 3rd July. 
A full report of this meeting can be found on the website. Rachel Wells

PARISH COUNCIL (cont.)

KERSEY CALENDAR ON-LINE
We also have a Kersey Community Google calendar on the website:
https://kersey.suffolk.cloud/events/

If you are planning an event in Kersey please email the information to Sarah 
Partridge at kerseypc@gmail.com so it can be included.
(If you already use Google Calendar you can add this to yours.)

https://kersey.suffolk.cloud/events/
mailto:kerseypc@gmail.com
http://www.obh.co.uk
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Contact Us:
01473 559978

 info@allseasonsmarquees.co.uk

Weddings, Parties, Trade Shows, Business
Functions, Conferences, Furniture Hire

Suffolk Based

cont./

KERSEY PARISH NEWSLETTER
Do you enjoy reading the Newsletter? 

Would you like to help produce it?

NEW EDITOR REQUIRED
FULL SUPPORT PROVIDED

For more details please contact:
Colin Grannell hawkcg@hotmail.com

01473 829074 / 07710096611

could you 
foster?

Call us on 01603 951 405

Visit us at www.nexusfostering.co.uk

We can help you to provide a young 
person with a stable, secure home.

we urgently need

carers in Suffolk

KERSEY VILLAGE PRODUCE 
ASSOCIATION

MARQUEE HIRE

AT VERY COMPETITIVE RATES
FOR ALL YOUR FUNCTIONS

40’ x 20’ Traditional Pole Marquee

30’ x 15’ Clear Span Frame Marquee

For details, prices and bookings Tel:

01473 822230

The Kersey Parish Newsletter
The Parish Newsletter is sponsored and distributed by St. Mary’s Church on 
behalf of all parishioners.
The newsletter is delivered FREE to properties within the parish 10 times a 
year and is also available to download from: 
www.kersey.suffolk.cloud/our-community/newsletter/
The approximate production cost is 50p per copy (£5 per year). All 
contributions gratefully received – please pass via your distributor or to: 
Rachel Wells, 1 Vale Corner, Vale Lane, Kersey.
Or make online transfers (or arrange an annual standing order) to: 
Kersey St. Mary PCC, 30-13-52 00694777.
For further parish details and events, please see www.kersey.suffolk.cloud

mailto:info@allseasonsmarquees.co.uk
mailto:hawkcg@hotmail.com
http://www.nexusfostering.co.uk
http://www.kersey.suffolk.cloud/our-community/newsletter/
http://www.kersey.suffolk.cloud
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SOUTH SUFFOLK CONSTITUENCY
In previous years as your Member of Parliament, a highlight has been organising a 
Christmas card competition for local primary schools. So it was with great delight that this 
year my office introduced a variation on the theme, with a Coronation Card Competition. In 
great news for readers, the winning design came from one of your local pupils - Toby, Age 9, 
from Kersey Primary with his fantastic portrait of His Majesty King Charles III (pic on front 
cover). I received over 500 entries, demonstrating the sense in which this rare, historic, 
constitutional ceremony became such a major community event. 

Although I wasn’t one of the MPs fortunate enough to attend the ceremony in person, I 
found it just as moving watching at home in Assington with my family. A highlight was 
seeing the footage of the many soldiers, sailors, and air force personnel – who marched 
together with the King’s carriage – taking the salute in Buckingham Palace’s gardens 
from their Commander in Chief. I watched this with particular pride having had the 
great privilege in April to be appointed by the PM to the role of Minister of State for 
Defence, with responsibility for Procurement. 

As they showed in their typically inspiring performance throughout the Coronation, our 
armed forces personnel are second to none. Despite being days into the job, I’ve already 
had the opportunity to experience the full gamut of our military capability; from seeing 
the Air Mobility crews at RAF Brize Norton, responsible for the successful Sudan airlift 
evacuation; to Ukrainian soldiers proudly training alongside our own troops on Salisbury 
Plain; to visiting our defence equipment HQ in Abbey Wood, Bristol, where the kit is 
procured and maintained for our army, navy, and air force. With responsibilities ranging 
from the Defence estate to the Nuclear Enterprise it’s fair to say that my new portfolio 
is extensive, but I very much look forward to working alongside Secretary of State Ben 
Wallace and his team. 

Of course, whatever happens to my ministerial role, I remain very much the Member of 
Parliament for South Suffolk, doing what I can to support those who enrich our community. 
This includes a group of heroes whom I want to do everything possible to support – those 
who give up their spare time on local litter picks. Indeed, as part of the inspiring ‘Big Help 
Out’ on Coronation Bank Holiday Monday, I was delighted to participate in Wherstead 
Parish’s litter pick. We gathered a great deal of detritus, underlining the failure of far too 
many people to take responsibility for our local environment. 

I know that the overwhelming majority abhor such carelessness, and is why I salute 
those who go the extra mile with a binbag and litter grabber in hand. I look forward to 
doing what I can in the coming months to support such activity, and the many other 
voluntary endeavours which so enrichen our communities. This will all be inspired in 
the wake of a coronation which reminded us of our rich history and timeless traditions, 
but hopefully also points us to the virtues of voluntarism and getting stuck in to make 
a difference.

James Cartlidge MP
Member of Parliament for South Suffolk
www.jamescartlidge.com

Kersey Community Website
Remember to check www.kersey.suffolk.cloud regularly 

for latest news, information and updates.

The next issue is July/August 2023.
Please send items for inclusion well before the deadline of 26th June to: 

Rachel Wells: 01473 822230 - rachel@kersey-village.co.uk

To advertise in the Kersey Parish Newsletter please contact: 
Colin Grannell at hawkcg@hotmail.com or 01473 829074

1/4 page – £6.00 per issue, 1/2 page – £11.00 per issue

The Independent Living Service (ILS) offers advice and support 
on home adaptations to Babergh & Mid Suffolk residents.

Did you know grants are available?
Minor adaptation grants from £1,000 - £7,500

Disabled Facilities grants up to £30,000.

Independent
Living Service

Does anyone in your family need help
coping with the challenges of living

 at home with long term
health conditions?

For more information
Email: adaptations@baberghmidsuffolk.gov.uk

Visit:  www.ils-bms.org
or call: 0300 1234000 - Option 3

Small changes
can sometimes

make the
greatest difference.

http://rachel@kersey-village.co.uk
mailto:hawkcg@hotmail.com
http://www.jamescartlidge.com
http://www.kersey.suffolk.cloud
mailto:adaptations@baberghmidsuffolk.gov.ukVisit:
mailto:adaptations@baberghmidsuffolk.gov.ukVisit:
http://www.ils-bms.orgor
http://www.ils-bms.orgor


 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Kersey Open Gardens 
Saturday, 10 June 2023  

11.00 am to 5.00 pm  

Adults: £5 (cash only), Under 16s: Free 

 

Back at last a chance to see Kersey’s beautiful gardens. 

 

 
Refreshments will be available in the Village Hall 

throughout the day. 
 

      
    Proceeds will be shared between St Elizabeth Hospice in    
    Ipswich and Kersey Projects for community events. 
 

 

     Contact us at: kerseyprojects@gmail.com for further details. 
 

 

www.kersey.suffolk.cloud

Family Dog
Show

Sunday 25th June 

£2 Entry Fee + Free raffle Ticket
£1 entry per class

Stalls, Licensed Bar, Food truck
and more!

For more Info:
friendsofkerseyschool@gmail.com 

11AM - 4PM

Kersey playing field 
IP7 6EG

SUMMER FAYRE 
St Mary’s Church,  

Kersey 
Sat. 17th June 2023 

10-4pm 
Free Entry,  

Stalls, refreshments, raffle 

Information: 

lindanewbigging@btinternet.com 

07905 731431 

mailto:kerseyprojects@gmail.com
http://www.kersey.suffolk.cloud
mailto:friendsofkerseyschool@gmail.com
mailto:lindanewbigging@btinternet.com
mailto:kerseyoffice@tilian.org.uk

